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Your shopping could raise funds for Hempnall 

Play Park Community Group 
Hempnall’s Multi Use Games Area 

(MUGA) project has been selected for 

the green token fundraising scheme at 

the Co-op. We need as many tokens 

as possible during November through 

to January to gain the maximum share 

of the £1,000 prize. 

  

So please, if you shop at the Co-op in Long Stratton or Harleston, pop 

your token in our box and we'll be closer to the target of getting the 

MUGA at the park. Thanks everyone for your support. 

 

Get popping those tokens. 
 

New telephone service 
 

105 is a new telephone number you can call to 

report or get information about power cuts.  
 

You can also call 105 with any welfare concerns 

related to a power cut, or if you are worried 

about the safety of over or underground 

electricity cables or substations. 
 

105 is free of charge and will put you through to your electricity network 

operator. You can call 105 from most landlines and mobile phones. 

 

The www.powercut105.com website provides more information 

http://www.powercut105.com/


  

HPC now available "virtually" all the time at 

www.hempnallpc.org  
Write to the Clerk at Karinya, Bungay Rd, Hempnall, Norwich, NR15 2NG. theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

 

Cutting hedges alongside pavements & 

footpaths  
 

Just a friendly reminder to ensure that hedges 

alongside pavements are kept trimmed back so as 

not to encroach over the pavement or pathways 

causing an obstruction to others.  

 

 

Parking on the village sign area 
The brick paved area around the village sign is not a car park 

area. It is not designed for the weight of vehicles and any 

vehicle parked on it diminishes the view around the junction 

for other road users. Please do not park there. 

 

Is your dog under control? 
You are allowed to walk your dog as long as 

it is under your close control. When walking a 

dog, you must ensure that it keeps to the 

public footpath and does not trespass into 

nearby properties. Please observe the above as 

we have had complaints from other footpath 

users about dogs not under close control, 

running loose and attacking their dogs. Thank you. 

 
Councillor/Clerk Telephone No. Email address 

David Hook – Chairman 01508 498187 hookd74@yahoo.com 

Liz Allen - Village Hall Rep - Democracy Champion 01508 499357 liz.allen1@btinternet.com 

Steve Burley - Highways Liaison 01508 499300 s_burley@yahoo.com 

Kevin Cunningham 01508 499502 kevcunningham@aol.com 

Richard Delf -Vice Chairman - Playing Field Liaison 01508 499788 richard@delfsgarage.co.uk 

Roger Parker 01508 499479 rogerparker34@gmail.com 

Hamish Rose - Footpaths Officer 01508 498486 hamishandgeorgina@btinternet.com 

Mike Turner- Tree Warden - SAM2 Officer - Highways Liaison 01508 499423 mike.turner45@btinternet.com 

Peter Workman - Playing field Liaison 01508 499729 pworkman@hempnallpc.org 

Ian Nelson - Clerk 01508 498467 theclerk@hempnallpc.org 

 
Members of the public and press are welcome to attend Parish Council meetings which are held in The Mill Centre  at 

7.30pm on 18/10/16; 15/11/16 Copies of the full minutes of meetings can be found on our website. 

http://www.hempnallpc.org/

